
All proceeds will be used towards restoring a piece of Hicksville History 

Support the Restoration of Hicksville FD's 1948 Fire Truck 

 

https://gofund.me/c251657a 
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Fire Engine Returned to Hicksville Fire Department after 60 years  

 

More than 60 years after Hicksville Volunteer Fire Department’s fire engine was 

decommissioned, the vintage vehicle has returned home.  A restoration committee has been 

set up to raise funds. We are asking neighbors, friends, history buffs, collectors, and people 

interested in seeing this truck come back to life to consider donating. It will be a labor of love 

and take hard work with multiple generations to save a piece of timeless history. The engine, 

a 1948 Seagrave Pumper, responded at a critical point in the growth of the Hicksville 

Community. The pumper started production in March of 1948, and was completed in 

October the same year.  In 1960, one of Hicksville’s most disastrous fires at the Kantor Bros 

Tire Recapping Plant caused more than $300,000 in damage and as a result, the Seagrave 

was damaged beyond repair and sold. 
 


